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October 25, 2005

MEMORANDUM                                                   DRAFT
TO:  

President, COM-FSM 

FROM: 
Chairperson, Curriculum Committee_______

SUBJECT: 
Minutes of Committee Meeting—Nov. 25, 2005

PRESENT: 
Jean Thoulag (Chair), Jonathan Gourlay, Charles Musana, Catherine Good, Benson Moses, Kiyoshi Phillip, Rachel Hollingsworth, Maria Dison, Howard Rice, Gardner Edgar and Arlene Dumantay

Approval  of 18 Hour non-credit GIS (Geographical Information System Training Workshop. The Center for Organizational Effectiveness and Leadership Development

Background and Discussion

The Chair provided the GIS workshop introduction and history.  The workshop was reviewed  and approved by her.  However, when Lucy O, as acting VPIA originally brought in the program for the president’s signature and was directed by the President that all non-credit workshop and courses offered through college must be reviewed and approved by the curriculum committee.   Does every training need to come through curriculum? 

While at Guam Community College the Chair explored questions of how non-credit and credit courses/trainings offered as continuing education were handled at GCC.  The Chair noted the need for quality control even for training programs and the need for all trainings to be documented and quality will be ensured—land grant training, etc. 

Benson:  GIS training facilitated by Benson 

Telecom, PUC, TSI, FSM Statistics send people.  In the end 39 different people had been to one or another of the trainings.  Unfortunately the organizers of the training had designed a sequence of trainings that built on each other.  The plan had been to serve the same set of 15 some students in the sequence of courses.   Sending of different people each time by the units confounded the design of the training. 

Howard Rice:  Sarah did a needs assessment. This stand-alone training run out of COELD.  Many trainings were conducted and there’s a  need for vetting mechanism.  Main concern: assuming Sarah’s desk has carefully chosen instructor. 

Chair: Scott(?) is an expert in Arcview and GIS.  He debunked GIS Arcview for predicting forest fires. 

Chair:  Sarah is working on it, did  a community needs survey.  Instructor certified and approved by Penny. It needed, got held up last time Thursday.  Curriculum handbook Appendix Q non-credit course outline cover page. Sarah put together appendix Q based proposal with course descriptions.  President says VPIA cannot single handedly approve it.  

Chair:   No credit, certificate of attendance, no OAR records are created. 

Motion: Jonathan moves and Catherine seconds to accept approval of the workshop as course outline.

Vote:  9 For, 0 Against 2 Abstein

Reservations:  Rachel—It is the first day of the training and it’s coming to the committee for approval, remote states cannot review.  

Japanese Language Program Proposal 

Discussion of the proposal was postponed until Keiko can attend the meeting.  The members were asked to read the program proposal, Question/Answer sheet before the next meeting. 

Goal One of the Strategic Plan

Drafting objectives and tactical plan to accomplish goal one of the strategic plan by mid-November.  “Promote learning and teaching for student success and satisfaction.”  Kapiolani Community College goals were considered.  Jonathan has collected some materials and agreed to pass them to others electronically.  A special meeting was scheduled for Tuesday, November 1st, to continue efforts in developing the objectives and tactical plan for goal one. 

Program Modifications for  AS and Third Year Certificate in Special Education Program

Benson presented the Special Education introduction and history.  Since 1980’s special education programs have existed.  The college had associate plus 3rd year programs and the courses were accredited.  We stopped offering courses because we had no more students. New secretary of HESA has requested program.  Education is working on reinstating the program.  In the revised programs the division has boosted content, restructured, emphasized content over methodology.  The proposal is LA/Special education.  A boosted general education core comes to 54 credits. 

There was a lengthy discussion with the following comments/concerns highlighted. 

Dana asked about the General Education core recommended at 54 credits.  The general education core is specified on page 40 of the 2005-2007 catalog and is 29 credits.  (The catalog notes that these core requirements apply to  all associate degree programs.)  The Chair noted that the President informed her that previously the Curriculum Committee agreed that this college would use the same general education core for all programs.  This decision went to the board and was approved by the board.  We could recommend  to change that decision, but it would have to go to the board.  She shared that the University of Hawaii identified a list of courses that could cover core.  Dana added that the general education core used to specify SC 120 Biology and SC 130 Physical Science. This created a bottleneck in those courses.  The new seven credit requirement of open laboratory science and one science elective has allowed more courses to serve the core.  He wanted to do the same thing in mathematics.  Any 100 level or higher mathematics course to satisfy  the core requirement, or a list of courses such as we use in humanities.   

Jonathan recommended to move or lists courses in special education core that are not in present general education core from the core into the major requirements. 

Catherine questioned how the proposed program better prepares teachers for special education.  Benson responded that you cannot prepare a special education teacher in two years.  The FSM wants BAs, this makes the transition to UOG smoother.  

Catherine:  Why not alter or change existing teacher education program?

Benson:  Will later.  

Jonathan/Catherine:  Why a new, or revitalized program if it really isn’t special education, why not use a modified education program?

Benson:  Current one has ED 215.  An endorsement for those taking practicum will differ.  (Practicum for special education will be different.)

Dana:  If content is different, then outline would have to be different, and thus a different course number for special education practicum would seem prudent.

Charles:  113 credits (associate plus third year) is almost a bachelors degree. 

Summerized recommendations: 

· Two year portion of program too long

· Reshuffle courses to maintain a common general education core with other programs

· Beef up the needs assessment

Chair:  Mary Spencer at UOG described  a new cross-disciplinary bachelor’s in inter-disciplinary studies.  UOG is also proposing a change in master’s in Micronesian studies to WASC, a variant that does not require a thesis.  UOG is also looking to recruit students into their Bachelor’s in Social Work Program.  They would like to seem COM-FSM Micronesian studies students bridged into the program and eventually work as social workers. 

